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Domestic Abuse Promoting a Safer Church 

 

The following policy was agreed at the Parochial Church Council (PCC) meeting held on 22nd  
March 2023 

 

All forms of domestic abuse are wrong and must stop. We are committed to promoting and 

supporting environments which: 

 

• ensure that all people feel welcomed, respected and safe from abuse protect 

those vulnerable to domestic abuse from actual or potential harm recognise 

equality amongst people and within relationships 
• enable and encourage concerns to be raised and responded to appropriately and consistently. 
 

We recognise that: 
 

• all forms of domestic abuse cause damage to the survivor and express an imbalance of 

power in the relationship 

• all survivors (regardless of age, disability, gender, racial heritage, religious belief, sexual 

orientation or identity) have the right to equal protection from all types of harm or abuse 

domestic abuse can occur in all communities 

• domestic abuse may be a single incident but is usually a systematic, repeated pattern which 

escalates in severity and frequency 

• domestic abuse, if witnessed or overheard by a child, is a form of abuse by the perpetrator of 

the abusive behaviour 
• working in partnership with children, adults and other agencies is essential in promoting the 

• welfare of any child or adult suffering abuse. 
 

We will endeavour to respond to domestic abuse by: 

• in all our activities — 

◊ valuing, listening to and respecting both survivors and alleged or known perpetrators of 

domestic abuse 

• in our publicity — 

◊ raising awareness about other agencies, support services, resources and expertise, 

through providing information in public and women-only areas of relevance to survivors, 

children and alleged or known perpetrators of domestic abuse 

• when concerns are raised — 

◊ ensuring that those who have experienced abuse can find safety and informed help 

◊ working with the appropriate statutory bodies during an investigation into domestic 

abuse, including when allegations are made against a member of the church community 

• in our care — 

◊ ensuring that informed and appropriate pastoral care is offered to any child, young person 

or adult who has suffered abuse 

◊ identifying and outlining the appropriate relationship of those with pastoral care 

responsibilities with both survivors and alleged or known perpetrators of domestic abuse. 

 

If you have any concerns or need to talk to anyone, please contact: 
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A member of the Parish Safeguarding Team (Joanne Powel, Dee Thiruchelvam or Karen 

Warman) or a member of the clergy (Mark Eminson or Alison Judge) 

 

 

Each person who works within this church community will agree to abide by this policy and the 

guidelines established by this team ministry. 

 

 Christchurch,  
Colliers Wood 

Holy Trinity,  
South Wimbledon 

St John the Divine, 
Merton 

Parish 
Safeguarding 
Officers 

Joanne Powell 
Dee Thiruchelvam 

Karen Warman 
safeguarding@ht-sw.org.uk 

karenwarman1970@gmail.com 
 

 

Church 
wardens 

Alison Fletcher-Rogers 
churchwardens@christchur
chsw19.org.uk 
 

John Eades and   
Richard Blades 
churchwardens@ht-
sw.org.uk 

   

Incumbent Revd Alison Judge  
020 8616 5794  
07506 718940 
revalisonjudge@gmail.com   
(usual day off Monday) 

Revd Mark Eminson 
020 8542 2313  
07939 253915  
rector@ht-sw.org.uk  
(usual day off Friday) 

Revd Alison Judge  
020 8616 5794  
07506 718940 
revalisonjudge@gmail.com   
(usual day off Monday) 

 
Date: 24th March 2023 
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